


Minutes of the 45th Meeting of the Board of Directors of 




Fowler’s Ales [Prestoungrange] Limited was held in The 




Courts at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg, 227/ 299 High 




Street, Prestonpans on February 29th 2008  

Present:
Much Hon. Baron of Prestoungrange [Chair]



Much Hon. Baron of Dolphinstoun



Lady Prestoungrange



Mathew Wills Yr of Prestoungrange


Craig Allan [Head Brewer]
Sylvia Burgess [Secretary]

1. Minutes of the 44th Meeting of the Directors on January 




24th 2008 at The Courts, The Prestoungrange Gothenburg, 




Prestonpans

Agreed:
1.1
That these were a correct record.

2. Matters  Arising
There were no matters arising not dealt with elsewhere.
3. Head Brewer’s Operational Report 

Reported:
3.1
That major problems had occurred with the yeast supplied by Belhaven causing the loss of several brews and that this was continuing.
4. Management Accounts for January/ February 20078
Received:
4.1
The Management Accounts which showed the sustained  improvement to external sales to wholesalers and clubs/ pubs but in The Goth they remained well below 2006 level.
Reported:

4.1
 That sales in February to Flying Furkin had been most 




successful.
5.


Resignation of Head Brewer
Received:

5.1
With great sadness the notice that Craig Allan was 




leaving early in March to become Head Brewer at Black Isle 




Brewery in Ross-shire.

Thanked:

5.1
Craig Allan for all he has contributed to the success of 




Fowler’s since 2005 in Prestonpans; and wished him well in 




Black Isle and his future career.

Agreed:

5.1
That with no alternative Brewer to hand the

microbrewery must close on Craig Allan’s departure until such 

time as it can be relocated to facilities with sufficient capacity 

to be able to offer bottles as well as casks.

5.2 To continue the Sub-Lease with East of Scotland at The 

Prestoungrange pro tem but to evaluate as fast as possible whether the Auld HQ or a new location will be appropriate for the next phase of development.

6.                         Progress To Bottling Initiative in 2008 
Reported:
6.1
 That the Head Brewer had identified an agency able to recruit the appropriate Sales Director to build the bottling business but that in making any appointment the relationship with the next Head Brewer would be of the greatest importance. 
Agreed:
6.1
To leave the future on hold until the Auld Fowler’s HQ project became clearer.
7.
Transfer of Book keeping to Sharp Hine & Burgess LLP & Belfield Workshop as Store

Agreed:
7.1
That the Finance Director and Company Secretary would leave book keeping with Lynn Drummond until the year end and thereafter see that it is transferred to SHB LLP. 

7.2      That Fowler’s will vacate the north Belfield 

Workshop prior to Craig Allan’s departure so that it can be fully used by the Arts Festival/ Barons Courts 1998.

7.3
That the Prestonpans Ales van would be disposed of as soon as possible by East of Scotland. 
7.                                 Date of Next Meeting 
Confirmed:

7.1
That the next and 46th Meeting of the Directors will be 




held on April 24th 2008.  

